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BULLETIN 
MEETING 2538 - MONDAY 21 AUGUST 2017 

 

Report from meeting held on Monday 14 August 2017 at the Grenville Community Connections Hub 

 

President Alan in his opening of the meeting welcomed members – Anthony James, Jim Buckoke, Delwyn 

Watts, Lesley Trevilyan, Shirley Halls, Jackie Webb, Gay Smallwood-Smith, Viv Valladares, David 

Adamson, Elizabeth Adamson, Margaret Green, and Sharka Byrne, and guests Robin Trevilyan from the 

Rotary Club of Playford, and Tony Moore and Paul Schmelzkopf from Hoops 4 Life. 

 

Apologies: Raelene Trickett 

 

Sergeant Lesley gave the toast to the Queen, the people of Australia, and the invocation. 

 

Chairperson PP Jim called for spots. 

 

 P Alan indicated that our next Bunnings barbecue is on Tuesday 29th August. He has sent around the 

roster and the response has been prompt; we could still use one or two people especially for the last 

shift. We also have the final Holden’s barbecue coming up on Saturday 16th September from 3pm to 

8:30pm. The roster is out so please let P Alan know as soon as possible if you are able to assist. We 

really need more support for this event as we have only five people so far. 

Could all members who need to submit a report for the annual report please do so as Raelene cannot  

put the report together until she has the information. It would be greatly appreciated if this could be 

done so the annual report can be presented to the DG Peter Schaefer during his visit on the 21st 

August. 

There have been some changes to the District Governor’s visit on the 21st August due to him not 

arriving until approximately 5pm. All of the tours have been cancelled, however the board will still 

meet in the Mayor’s Parlour at 5pm. 

P Alan has asked members of the board to prepare a brief on their role and give the DG an outline of 

your goals for the coming year. He has asked for detailed financial and president’s reports. 

 Elizabeth informed members that the BreastScreen mobile unit will be at Lyell McEwin Hospital 

from the 19th to the 29th of September and at the John McVeity Centre from the 12th to the 15th of 

September. As a reward for attending, “have a little screen and get a free ticket to the big screen.” 

 Jackie spoke to members about Mental Health First Aid training, possible on Oct 10th and 17th. The 

usual cost is $300 per person; we can get a discount of $150 per person as Rotary. If we can get eight 

people we may get it free. The course teaches adults how to assist people who are having a mental 

health crisis or developing a mental health problem. 

 Gay informed members on Shirley’s behalf that the Playford Community Carols will be on 3rd 

December from 6:30pm and will include Rachael Leahcar and Anthony Callea as headline acts. 



Tony Moore 

PP Jim thanking Tony Moore for speaking Rotarians Gay, Shirley, Jackie, and Viv 

 Delwyn spoke about the Northern Light Theatre Company’s production of Annie. She is looking at 

going on Friday 20th October at 8pm. Tickets are: Adults - $30, Concession - $25, Children under 16 

- $20, and family tickets (2 adults and 2 children 4 tickets) are $22.50 each; ie $90 for four. 

 

 

 

After dinner Chairperson PP Jim introduced our guest speaker 

Tony Moore from Hoops 4 Life. Tony is originally from Harlem 

in New York. He came from a poor neighbourhood where racism 

was common as were gangs. Tony joined a gang for protection; 

better to be a target of two gangs rather than three. He turned his 

life around and moved to Australia in 1988. 

 

Hoops 4 Life was started in the United States of America by a 

basketball player who didn’t make it into the NBA. Basketball is 

used as a vehicle to help troubled youth improve themselves and 

break up gangs. Many aspects of basketball such as music, fashion, the game, and the players draws young 

people. In the US the program is supported by the NBA and WNBA. 

 

The program helps disadvantaged, marginalised youth and youth with disabilities. All are welcome. They 

have youth from many cultures and backgrounds many of whom would not get a chance to participate in 

team sports. As the young people feel that they belong they start to open up.  

 

Through the use of basketball based training program the young people learn about teamwork, leadership, 

communication skills, and emotional control. After being through the program many young people help 

teach the program to others. 

  

Young people can now obtain SACE units from being through the Hoops 4 Life Program. 

 

Sergeant Lesley awarded fines. The raffle was drawn by Tony Moore being won by Gay. 

  

President Alan then closed Meeting 2537 and thanked everyone for attending. 

 

 

 

 

 



DUTIES 21 AUGUST 28 AUGUST 4 SEPTEMBER 11 SEPTEMBER 

  2538   2539 2540 2541 

Chairperson Alan Murphy  Intercity Group 4 Alan Murphy Viv Valladares 

Cashier Anthony James Meeting Anthony James Anthony James 

Visitors David Adamson The Old Spot Hotel Raelene Trickett Jackie Webb 

Regalia Anthony James Main North Road None Anthony James 

Sergeant Lesley Trevilyan 6:30pm for 7pm Lesley Trevilyan Lesley Trevilyan 

Speaker District Governor 

Peter Schaefer’s 

Visit 

Jack Buckskin – 

Understanding 

Kaurna Lands 

Committee 

Meetings 

Fire Station? 

N.B. If you are unable to attend please arrange a replacement for your duties. Thankyou. 

 

DIARY DATES: 

2017 DATE EVENT VENUE TIME 

MONDAY 21 AUGUST DG Visit Grenville Hub 6:15pm for 6:45pm 

WEDNESDAY 23 AUGUST Northern Business 

Breakfast 

Grand Central - 

Elizabeth 

7:00am to 8:30am 

MONDAY 28 AUGUST Group 4 Intercity 

Meeting 

The Old Spot Hotel 6:30pm for 7:00pm 

TUESDAY 29 AUGUST BBQ Bunnings 8:00am to 6:00pm 

TBC TBC Fire Station Visit Salisbury Fire 

Station 

TBC 

 

Who is celebrating in August?    
 

BIRTHDAYS:  -         Dean Trickett and Pandiyan Thevar 7th Margaret Green 17th  

Delwyn Watts 19th   
             

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY:   Elizabeth and David Adamson 7th  
 

INDUCTION ANNIVERSARIES: Alan Murphy 3rd Karina Jamieson 15th Viv Valladares 27th  

 

  
 

 

CONTACT DETAILS:- RC of Elizabeth 

PO Box 233 Elizabeth SA 5112 

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/ 

http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl 

Meet at the Grenville Community Hub, Playford Boulevard, Elizabeth 

6:15 p.m. for 6:45 p.m. start 

If not attending please send apology to Delwyn Watts – Club Secretary 

Mobile – 0412 814 394 or Email – delwynwatts46@gmail.com 

to assist with catering for meal numbers 

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/
http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl
mailto:delwynwatts46@gmail.com

